
 
ASIA-PACIFIC TELECOMMUNITY 

12/49 Soi 5, Chaeng Watthana Road, Bangkok 10210, Thailand 

 

E-mail: aptmail@apt.int, Web Site: www.apt.int, Telephone: + 66 2 5730044, Fax: + 66 2 5737479 

Ref. APT/2022/AWG-30/REC  14 September 2022 

 

Dear Sir/Madam, 

 

Subject: Circulation of the draft APT Recommendation agreed at the APT Wireless Group. 

 

I would like to refer to the 30th Meeting of the APT Wireless Group (AWG-30) which 

was held from 5 to 9 September 2022 in Bangkok, Thailand with hybrid format (both physical and 

virtual/online attendance through Zoom meeting). AWG-30 decided to recirculate the draft APT 

Recommendation on model(s) for FWS link performance degradation due to wind. 

 

The above-mentioned draft APT Recommendation was developed during AWG-29. It 

was circulated to APT Members for adoption after AWG-29 (Ref. APT/2022/AWG-29/REC, dated: 

5 April 2022). During the consultation period, APT Secretariat received responses from 8 APT 

Members (Republic of Indonesia, Japan, Malaysia, Republic of the Union of Myanmar, Papua New 

Guinea, Independent State of Samoa, Solomon Islands and Kingdom of Thailand). As the said draft 

APT Recommendation did not receive required number of endorsements, AWG-30 decided to 

recirculate it and the APT Members who already responded need not to respond again. Please note 

that the texts of the said draft APT Recommendation remain unchanged. 
 

According to Section 3.2 ‘Criteria for APT Recommendation’ of the APT Documents 

Framework approved by the 43rd Session of the Management Committee of the APT in 2019, APT 

Secretariat shall circulate the draft recommendation that are proposed for adoption to the focal point 

of APT Members. After the consultation period, if the specified conditions are met, the 

recommendation shall be considered adopted and will be submitted to the Management Committee 

for its approval. 

 

In this connection, I would like to request your Administration to review the attached draft 

APT Recommendation. Once the criteria mentioned in Section 3.2.3 of APT Documents Framework 

are met, the draft APT Recommendation will be submitted to the next Management Committee of the 

APT for its approval. Please fill in the attached ‘APT Recommendation Adoption Form’ and submit 

it to APT Secretariat by email to aptawg@apt.int or fax: +66 2 5737479 on or before 26 October 2022. 

 

I thank you for your cooperation and look forward to your timely response. 

 

 Yours sincerely, 

 

(Original signed) 

 

Masanori Kondo 

Secretary General 

 

Encls: 1) Draft APT Recommendation on model(s) for FWS link performance degradation due to 

wind; 

 2) APT Recommendation Adoption Form; 

 3) APT Documents Framework.  
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